

**PERSHORE COMMUNITY YOUTH COUNCIL MEETING**  
**4<sup>th</sup> July 2018**

Minutes of the meeting of Pershore Community Youth Council, held at the Pershore High School  
Persnore, Commencing at 2.00pm

Present:- Youth Cllr Jacob Archer  
Youth Cllr Logan Blight  
Youth Cllr Kira Gill  
Youth Cllr Bethany Ireland  
Cllr Chris Parsons  
Youth Cllr Henrietta Wood

Youth Cllr R Dickinson

**436. Apologies**

Apologies were accepted from Youth Cllrs Metson and Wild

**437. Declarations of Interest**

There were none

**438. Youth Mayor's Announcements**

Youth Cllr Ireland took the Chair and welcomed Cllr Parsons to his first meeting as Town Mayor.

**439. Items brought to members attention by the Town Clerk**

There were none

**440. Minutes**

It was proposed by Youth Cllr Archer, seconded by Youth Cllr Wood and RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held 7<sup>th</sup> June 2018 be signed as a true record of the proceedings.

**441. Matters of Report from the Minutes**

There were none

**442. Public Transport in the area**

No issues were raised

**443. Policing in Pershore**

Youth Cllr Gill raised concerns about behaviour of young people behind the Leisure Centre and around Asda and it was agreed the Clerk refer the matter to the police.

Chairmans  
Initials

**444. Youth Council Projects**

It was agreed that fund raising should continue with the new Youth Council and suggestions of a talent contest, concert, penalty shoot out and cake stall were all raised. This would be a matter for the new Youth Council to consider in September.

**445. Environment issues**

Youth Cllr Archer advised that the Environment Group were concentrating on reducing litter around the school and were considering asking the school to ban plastic bottles. They were asking for more litter bins around the school and also more recycling bins around Pershore in general.

**446. Riverside Youth Centre**

There were some concerns that the increase in drug use may in some way be linked to the centre.

**447. Christmas Light switch on**

Cllr Parsons said that with so few members present the organisation of the switch on would need to be deferred to the next meeting however he was interested in exploring the possibility of taking the event back to the centre of town and also looking at how Santa was used on the day. This would be an item for consideration at the next meeting.

**448. Items for a future agenda**

There were none

**449. Items for information**

There were none

**450. Date of next meeting**

The next meeting will be in mid September with new members being elected on induction day. It was suggested the investing of the new Youth Mayor take place at a joint meeting with the Town Council.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 14:30

Signed.....Date.....

Chairman

Chairmans  
Initials